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 Date:  12 June 2009 

 
Dear John 
 
Quality of Customer Service Review 
 
We welcome Ofcom’s review of the provision of quality of service information and 
have contributed to the earlier consultation on this subject. 
 
With respect to the main focus of the current consultation, we agree with Ofcom’s 
analysis that the current Topcomm scheme does not appear to be helpful to consumers 
while representing a significant regulatory burden to the communications providers 
subject to the requirement to be members of the scheme. Issues have also been raised 
about the comparability of the data produced for the scheme. We therefore agree that 
option 3 within Ofcom’s consultation – that of withdrawing the Topcomm Direction – 
is the best option, given the evidence presented in the consultation. 
 
We understand that Ofcom will be continuing with the process of re-evaluating its 
policy aims with respect to the provision of quality of service (QoS) information for 
consumers. As noted in our previous consultation response, we believe there should 
be a separation of the policy approach to “supply” side QoS and the infrastructure 
elements of QoS. On the supply side, we believe that expert research organisations 
already exist with experience in providing information that customers are interested 
in. For the infrastructure or network elements of service, there may be a case for more 
regulatory involvement in establishing the provision of QoS data and we see the links 
between this strand of policy development and Ofcom’s recent research into 
broadband speeds.  
 
I hope these comments are helpful. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Aileen Boyd 
Regulation Manager 


